Submission from Frances Murphy (via email)

To whom it may concern,

I would like to make a submission regarding smoke drift in strata held buildings.

I have been a resident in Bourke Court Apartments for more than 10 years and an owner in the building since 2014. This is an historic 1920's building that was converted into apartments in 1999. The limited ventilation in each apartment, and the non-existent ventilation in the common areas, makes us heavily reliant on opening our windows for fresh air.  The wall and floor sealing between each apartment and common areas is imperfect allowing smoke to enter through our kitchen cupboards and bedroom closets.  As a non-smoker the infusion of stale second hand smoke throughout my clothing, furniture, carpeting, etc., is nauseating and extremely distressing. It is an established fact that breathing second hand smoke is a significant health risk and yet we currently have no legal support to protect our health in our own homes.

Our Owners Corp has repeatedly asked residents to either smoke outside of the building or to blow their smoke out of their window. However, this just allows smoke drift in through other open windows and the smoke that doesn't go out the window drifts into neighbouring apartments. Several people have ignored even these requests and we have no way of enforcing compliance.

As an owner and resident in this building I support Victoria in following NSW in making smoke drift a legal issue.

Thank you for consideration of this submission,

Frances Murphy

